Chief Minister



19-21 Broad Street | St Helier Jersey | JE2 4WE

Scrutiny Chairs Scrutiny Office States Greffe Morier House St Helier Jersey JE1 1DD

09 December 2020

Dear Chairs,

I am writing this letter on behalf of the Council of Ministers to thank you all for your work in scrutinising this year's Government Plan.

Having taken an active role in scrutiny during much of my time in the States Assembly, I can assure you that I have a great deal of respect for the work which you all do. Whilst we might not always agree on specific areas of policy, the process of scrutinising Government and acting as a critical friend to the Council of Ministers is an essential one. This is particularly true with regards to the Government Plan as Scrutiny provides non-executive Members a forum to put forwards their own policy initiatives and priorities.

I would be grateful if you could pass my appreciation onto the members of your respective panels and to the officers and support staff who have worked diligently throughout this process.

Yours sincerely,

Senator John Le Fondré Chief Minister D +44 (0)1534 440636 E j.lef@gov.je